
  

12/18/20 Update: Algae Bloom in the Lagoons 

We want to thank residents for their understanding as we continue to monitor, sample, and map 

the algae blooms in the waterways.  Since the flyer was sent out, we have received preliminary 

feedback obtained from testing laboratories that the algae bloom is possibly “Green 

Nanophytoplankton” and most likely not toxic or has a very low/undetectable toxicity, however, 

we do not know why the red discoloration particularly in the North Lagoon. We are still working 

on identifying the exact species of the algae. And once we know the exact species, we will 

update information relative to best management practices. The North Lock and Calypso Shores 

boat ramp have been reopened for resident use. As we continue to monitor and out of an 

abundance of caution, we will keep in place the recommendation set in the previous flyer you 

received (see below for details).  We will continue to add update to the website as we find out 

more. 

  

 


